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Good evening. It is five o’clock and I’m Agole Alex
The Headlines:
· Proposed constitutional amendments meet harsh criticism in parliament
· High speed internet project to connect South Sudan 
· Committee formed to review teachers’ salaries
Amendments for articles 101 and 202 to extend the tenure of the presidency and the national parliament have been criticized by political parties and civil society. 

The criticisms were made at a hearing attended by the members of the public, political parties, civil society, and religious groups in the national parliament in juba today. 

Lam Akol of SPLM DC spoke as a representative of 18 Political parties to disagree on the timing of the amendments
Lam Akol: “We beg to disagree on the timing with the government of the proposed amendments to proposed an amendment now six days before the conclusion of the peace talks can only be read as a demonstration of bad faith and; lack of seriousness on the side of the government and prejudging the talks to have fails, this is a bad politics, we should have waited till the fifth of march before we could take and steps regarding constitutional amendments.”

The Legal Affairs Ministry representative who presented the constitutional amendment bill, Lawrence Kamilo, says the amendments are necessary.
Lawrence Kamilo: “I don’t think whether any one of you here will allow this government to lapse and then we have no government and then we initiate process of amendments how will you do that and agreement that will be reached will have to come to this house this house must be in existence as to be here in order to approve it if it is not here then who will approve it these are the issues that we as a government are trying to save the nation.”

The leader of the Faith based Group, at the ongoing peace talks in Addis Ababa; Bishop Enock Tombe says South Sudan’s warring parties are yet to make a breakthrough in the current round of talks. 

The two sides resumed what has been called the “last round of talks” on the 21st of February to beat an IGAD deadline for the formation of Government of National Unity by the 5th march.

Bishop Tombe, who is observing the committee of economy, justice and humanitarian affairs, says three days of negotiation have so far not produced any measurable results.

Bishop Enock Tombe: “If I give you as an example, the committee I am observing, the committee of economy, justice and humanitarian affairs, there is the issue of reparations and compensation, the government side is saying it is only reparations, but the opposition would like to add compensations that is reparation and compensation, so that is where they have locked horns and they are not able to move forward and even when they brought the SPLM agreement in Arusha where they have agreed on this but they are saying no the party issues cannot be mixed with government issues.”

The Ministry of Telecommunication and Postal Services says a project to connect South Sudan to Kenya via a high speed internet cable is underway. 

In January this year, a deal was signed to connect the two countries via an optical fiber cable from Eldoret in Kenya to Juba in South Sudan. 

The project manager of the scheme, Thomas Gatkuoth says the cable will offer high speed internet, data communication, telephone services and other electronic services.

He says the project will better connect South Sudan with the region and encourage business growth.

Thomas Gatkuoth: “The project is at its preparatory stage, we have two lines under the sponsorship of two banks .One is the outlet from Juba to Kenya that is sponsored by the World Bank and the other one is the bigger national back bone which is the national broad band network which is going to be sponsored by the China ….bank. All these processes at underway we have already started initial stages of getting the money ready and also getting the contractors ready for the national back bone or the fibre across the nation.”

Renk town of Upper Nile State came under heavy shelling on Thursday, authorities there have confirmed.

The Commissioner of Renk County Lual Deng Chol, told Radio Miraya the shelling appears to have been launched from Waddakona on the western side of the river.  

The commissioner says no causalities have been reported so far.

Lual Deng Chol : “Yesterday, a few minutes after 7 pm, a shelling came from the western bank of the river in Renk town but it did not last long: just about four mortars. The government forces did not respond; it was a surprise, and we believe it aimed at destruction and displacement of citizens, because there is no other target; otherwise, why didn’t they continue and cross the river to occupy the area or fight us? So this is just a fanciful action. Of course they created undue panic among the citizens. Thanks God there were no casualties and all the mortars landed in the remote areas.”

You’re listening to Radio Miraya news.
The Vatican Ambassador to South Sudan Charles Daniel Balvo has visited Malakal in Upper Nile state for the first time. 

He says he hopes to meet with the faithful to spread the word of the Holy Father and support peace. 

Charles Daniel: “I am very happy to come and to make this visit here to Malakal as the pope’s representative to South Sudan I have been visiting some of the places. Mostly so far to Juba, I have been to Rumbek and now I’ve come to a brief visit to Malakal. To bring also the words of the holy father, support people who are undergoing a difficult situation and to show that in some way, what little way we can to be promoters of peace and reconciliation and justice so that people can find the peace that they need.”
The first South Sudan Youth Information, Communication Technology for Development Conference ended today in Juba.

During the three-day conference, participants explored the future of ICT policy in South Sudan and the need to establish an internal internet governance forum in the country.

The youth also looked at how technology can be used to empower people with disabilities and bridge the gender gap. 

Chairperson of the Youth Technology Development Organization, Thomas Muto Samuel, says the recommendations will pave the way for the development of a strong ICT sector in the country.

Thomas Muto Samuel: “The recommendation and way forward would be what actually would be needed to be addressed by the private sector, by the government and the civil society organization such as YDTO who have actually been working hard to see that these conference became successful conference which today all of us have witness and we have a strong prove that the idea have become successful.”

The conference is a joint effort between UNESCO, Youth Technology Development Organization and the ministry of Telecommunication and Postal Services with support from UN Women and other partners.

The National Ministry of Education, Science and Technology has formed a 17-member steering committee to review the salaries of the nations teachers.

Under the current structure, primary school teachers earn around 300 South Sudanese pounds while secondary school teachers earn just over 800 South Sudanese Pounds.

The Undersecretary in the Ministry of Education, Science and Technology, Michael Lopuke Lotiam, says teachers’ salaries have not been reviewed since 20016. 

He says the new committee is expected to review salaries for Nursery teachers, primary teachers, secondary teachers and tutors in the National Teachers’ Training Institutes.

Michael Lopuke Lotiam: “It is important to note that from 2006 up to this moment, the salaries of teachers have not changed and quite a number of issues especially economic or financial difficulties have pushed a lot of professional who are qualified teachers in this country to other sectors which give them attractive payments.”

In another development, the national education ministry has announced that more than 5000 students who applied for places in the nation’s five public universities have been accepted. 

More than 9000 hopefuls had applied in the first admission since the country’s independence three years ago in 2011. 
Minister of Education, Science and Technology John Gai says the students have been accepted into degree and diploma programs. 

In sports, Samuel Pawon is here with an update:
Samuel Pawon: “Gazala FC of Wau beat Zamalic team of Cairo 2-0 last evening in a friendly football match ahead of their official away game against petro Jet team on Sunday. In Yambio, Ekwa FC secured the match points after a 2 nil win over Super stars, while Salam team and Super Eagle ended their match in a 1 all draw. And in the ongoing youth tournament in Eba county River side has qualified for the finals, after beating Eba united 4-3 on penalties. Riverside will face Luanga team in the final game on Sunday evening. On to division one football competition in Abyei, Nile abtok defeated Ngok FC 3-2 and good stars match against Gelb el Ased ended in a 2 all draw. And in Bentiu, Abiemnom won its match against Kiir Thok 3-2, while Black stars beat Rummyar team 4-3.”
To end the news, here are the headlines once again:
· Proposed constitutional amendments meet harsh criticism in parliament

· High speed internet project to connect South Sudan 

· Committee formed to review teachers’ salaries

Thanks for listening. I am Agole Alex.
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